Jimmy Pratt Outreach Centre
February 22 2017

Commencement: 5:30 pm
Present: P. Elliott, D. Bradbury, Dianne Butler, Bill Lewis, G. Parsons, 

Regrets: C. Clouston,

There was not a quorum at the time of opening the meeting so items of the agenda deferred until a quorum was reached.
 a) board vacancy probably discussed

  b) Discussion of the draft Budget 2017 as prepared by the finance team ensued. 

Chris LeGrow arrived at 6 pm thus creating the necessary number for a quorum.
Treva. Aberle arrived at 6:05 pm
As the fundraising revenue from parking in the proposed budget was being reviewed the possibility of bartering the use of SA lot during the brier ($0 proceeds to SA, compare to Ice Cap game where proceeds are split 50/50) in exchange for the use of the gymnasium for the 13 weeks of the Retail Training program.

An intriguing innovative fundraising initiative that has been piloted in at least one Canadian city was spoken of. The premise is that with permission of the regional authority that regulates and takes in revenue from parking meters certain of the meters and all of the monies collected from these is  diverted as a donation to the charity that has been approved as the recipient. 
The meters themselves are painted and identified with the branding significance of the appointed charity. Therefore, drivers know that whatever the price is of their parking on that particular meter is being contributed to that charitable organization. Whether or not City of St. John's would approve a certain number of the meters in the vicinity of the JPOC to be earmarked and provide all revenue from these to JPOC is an avenue (forgive the pun) to explore. 
Propane usage is increased by approximately 25% year over year. Another point of contention with the SA. 

It is desirable for another two students to be contracted for 7 weeks of work. Projects that it is desired students might work on are: 

1. continuing to promote and encourage recycling,

2. complete breakdown of costs of running the programs of JPOC
Motion: (C. LeGrow/ D. Bradbury) That 2017 Budget be approved with category name changes in certain instances. 

Quorum attained. 

1. Motion:(T. Aberle/ B. Lewis) Adoption of the Agenda 

2. Motion: ( B. Lewis/C. LeGrow) Adoption of the minutes of Jan. 18 with removal of mention of the remaindered auction items from HSCJ as being subsequently auctioned at Wild Night.
7:12 D. Butler left the meeting

3. c) As can be seen in the budget Husky and Nalcor have committed to funding breakfasts in 2017. Lawyer Barry Rogers appeared to be committed to providing breakfast too but now is unresponsive to attempts at contact. Personality conflicts and an inhospitable atmosphere during breakfasts hosted by SA have been resolved considerably due to the nature and demeanor of the new SA chief cook. 
Date for the AGM and volunteer appreciation night- Apr.20. Corporate sponsors to be invited.

Memorial showcase or cabinet to be erected in the centre. Plaques commemorating volunteers that have passed on will be on display as well as some of the aprons of those that contributed immensely.

6. Programs Report. Courting sponsorship from Keiwitt/Acker and CNOPB for provision of meals. Letters of thanks and gratitude to be sent to present sponsors. 

10th anniversary of HSCJ and as such some new promotions and or incentives ought to be considered to increase or at least maintain current attendance. G. Parsons has some ideas to encourage same. The event it is felt has become stagnant and rote. Plate price has broken some sort of psychological barrier that contributes to difficulty of selling seats. 
Gifts with Vision optimistically may secure $30,000 in donations. Presently has raised ~~$20,000.

7. Other Business a) U.W. funding deadline Mar 15. A proposal to secure funds to provide fresh fruit to patrons is being considered. 

We will ask Husky and Nalcor if they have any gently used computers for the centre as well as there is an identified need for  WiFi booster or repeater to improve the connectivity throughout the building. 

Adult Day Care - an unoccupied niche exists (no formal market analysis but a general sense gives that impression) for an activity rich environment for care givers to place senior citizens for a period of time daily (ideally).  Parameters surrounding mental and physical abilities will have to be defined.  
A pilot program could be started for Saturdays only initially and expansion to include spaces for more physically challenged adults could be accommodated with trained staff. September is suggested as a start for a pilot. Referrals from Miller Centre. Funding possible from ACOA and the Social Enterprise Fund.
c) Further fundraising ideas that could blossom to annual events are needed. One that historically generates sizable revenue is pre-ordered submarine sandwiches or cold plates for delivery or pick up to surrounding commercial offices and businesses.

Next meeting Mar. 15. 5:30 p.m.

